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Little Creek School

Alumni News

VOLUME 10, ISsuE 2 AUGUST 1999

Established 1940

Ann Goodge 105355261 (CompuServe)

Dear Alumni,

Greetings to alil It is hard to believe that summer is gone and school has started. | hope that everyone had 3 safe ‘and
greal time.

First of all. | would like to thank you for letting me serve as your alumni president for the past two years. | feel that there
has been a great deal of support from the alumni and | just want to thank you for all the help and support you all have given
me. | know that Becky Cote will do a great job taking over the president’s position. | hope that each of you give her the support
that you have shown me. Please continue to support these alumni weekends, this is our school, “Little Creek”.

Alumni weekend is just a few weeks away (October 22 & 23). We are planning on having a great time together. If you
need a place to stay, let Ann or me know if you would like a room in the dorm. Also if you do stay in a motel in the Knoxville
area, it shouldn't be a problem this year because there isn't a football game in town that weekend. Bill Cote '89 and his class
will have Sabbath School, Leland Straw the lesson study, and Denzil McNeillus ‘79 will speak for church. | look forward to

seeing each of you herel

May God bless each of you,
> YYYVYYYYNYYYYY Y YYYY.

» Tlomgecoming - Oct. 22 & 23, 1999

“Friday night meeting: 7:30 pm Sabbath School 10:00 am
_Friday evening supper: 6:00 pm Sabbath breakfast 8:00 am
B Sabbath eveninag, | will serve leftovers,
> If you need a place to stay in the dorm, please let Ann Goodge know (H 690-4382 or W680-6727). (You won't need bedding)

Bruce Myers, Alumni President Some of you have requested an e-mail address for

Kent Greve.Internet (iccrom@bx.logicnet.ro)

%
Church 11:45 am |
Sabbath Lunch after Church {

<

- We received a thank you note from The Layman Foundation, for the $500.00 donation that our alumni association gave them toj
“buy linens. Bennie Roesel writes that because of our gift, they have sheets, blankets, towels, wash cloths, pillows and cases. The <
P, beds will be made for you when you arrive for homecoming. She thought you would be interested to know that the conference"‘

p- center (the dorms and cafeteria) is being used more and more.
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ALUMNI NEWs

NEWCOMERS

Shelby Kate, 6 Ibs. 8 oz. to Debbie & Tony Figueroa ‘83, July 3, 1999.

DEATHS

JOHN GREEN passed away June 17, 1999 after a fall from a 2nd story porch at his home. John's father,
Calvin Green, sent his three boys to L.C. when there was not much. John completed grade school and was quite seri-
ous and a student of the Bible. In 94 we needed a ditch for our irrigation line from the pump house to the garden area
on the hill. Knowing that it was very rocky, | asked John if he could do that? He said that he knew every inch of that
place, because they used to hide from Bessie Baker at recess time. He was a good, honest, hard working citizen,
husband, father and grandfather. He brought his grandson to work with him, because he felt that boys should learn to
be useful. He will be missed in this community. By Leland Straw.

Doreen Reins Schiehuber '74 passed away July 15, 1999. She lost a courageous 4 year battle with cancer. She
leaves her parents Dr. & Mrs. Don Reins, her husband, Dane, a son and daughter-in-law Mathieu and Shannon
Williams, 2 daughters, Danielle Williams and Katelyn Ecilehiuber, and a grandson, Gavin Williams.

DALE SHICLEY ‘S8 passcd oway at his home in Rapid City, S5, oin Mauuin 18, 1885 al aye 55. His chiidnood
was spent in China, India, and Taiwan. He returned to the U.S. and attended L.C.A. all four years , and then to P.U.C.
and received a degree in nursing and later a Master's “agrec in biology. August 23, 1964 he married Barbara Hover,
and they returned to China where he taught at the South China Union College in Hong Kong for six years. After re-
turning from China, he attended the University of Wisconsin and received a Master's degree in the History of Science.

In 1994 they moved to Rapid City where he was employed at Rapid City Regional West, the Care Center and
Nurse Finders. Gordon was interested in music and was an organist. He will be remembered for his dynamic person-
ality, his love for helping people and his deep desire for people to overcome their differences and be able to worship
together. He is survived by his wife Barbara, two daughter, Sile M. Shigley, and Candace D. Mahoney, brother Roy
Shigley, and grandchildren Molly and Kacey Mahoney.

NEWS OF INTEREST

GREG SHANK ‘90 a senior medical student at Loma Linda University spent a month long elective in Zambia per-
forming surgery. He plans to return to mission service after completing his general surgery residency program in
Pennsylvania. This information came from the Loma Linda University SCOPE, Spring, 1899.

DALE TUNNELL ‘81 The May 13, 1999 issue of the ADVENTIST REVIEW carried a story of the Adventist mis-
sion work in Mongolia where Dale is the senior pastor of the Ulaan Bataar congregation and director of Adventist mis-
sions in Mongolia. Dale, Cheryl, Jessica, and Ashley moved to Mongolia in April 1998,

Jason Wilhelm ‘90 is working full-time in the Art & Graphic Design Dept. at Southern Adventist Univer-
sity. For two years he owned a printing and graphic production company in Collegedale.

Sidney and Linda (VanArsdell) Whiting ‘78 came by to visit with their two boys Luke and Luther. Linda’'s
parents Reger and Marsha Van Arsdell were with them. it was great to see them again and we appreciate

their effort to stop.
HELP

HERE IS A CURRENT LIST OF THOSE | NEED ADDRESSES ON:
ALEX METCALF '94, AMY GARDNER ‘90, ARDONNA MANOUS ‘54, ARLENE BLACK ‘56, BILL SHARON,
CHARLES HOLVERSTOTT '57, CLARA CUNNINGHAM PENNINGTON '63, CRAIG COCHRAN ‘69, DAN HAR-
VEY JR. ‘89, DANIEL DROUAULT '59, DIANNE DROUALT HOARAU ‘59, DEVORA BUCK '89, DUANE MITCHELL
‘51, ELTON MIRANDA ‘94, GWYN VANCLEAVE ‘63, HOPE CROSLEY JACQUITH ‘51, JIM DAVENPORT ‘78, JOE
WEBB ‘89, JONATHAN BENTJEN ‘91, KAREN COBB SCOTT ‘76, KAREN DICKERSON '93, KOYLE BLEVINS '83,
LINDEN MCNEILUS ‘82, LYNDA DARLENE MCDANIEL LUCAS '66, MARK ‘74 & ROSIE BAILEY ‘75 BLACKBURN,
MERLIN TUTTLE '59, TIM MCCLAIN ‘91, NORMA BRADWELL AVANT JR. ‘67, PATTI MUNGER '89, REESE IS-
ABELL, JOANNE CHITWOOD NOWACK ‘73, LARRY BROOKS '69. If you have any of the above ad-

dress, please send them to me. Many thanks, Ann Goodge
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